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For Immediate Release 
 
December 5, 2023 – Ivy Lea Wharf Replacement Nearing Completion 

 
(Lansdowne) – Members of Council and Township staff toured the Ivy Lea Wharf 
yesterday to view the progress made on the replacement project. Accompanying the 

Council members were representatives of Greer Galloway Consulting Engineers and 
Kehoe Marine Construction.  

 
In addition to Greer Galloway, who oversaw the project, and Kehoe Marine, who is 
responsible for all construction at the site, the design of the new wharf was 

completed by JML Engineering from Thunder Bay. 
 

The project was originally slated for completion by the end of November but is now 
expected to be completed in January 2024 due to delays in the supply chain for 
materials needed to finish the job.  

 
The Ivy Lea Wharf Project involves the complete replacement of the old wharf and 

floating docks with new structures. Amongst the many improvements to the wharf, 
the location of the boat ramp has been reoriented to allow straight-in water access 
and egress rather than the ninety-degree turn on the old ramp. The project 

represents a $2.1 million (inclusive of Non-Rebatable HST) investment by the 
Township for the wharf design, construction, and oversight.   

 
Mayor Corinna Smith-Gatcke stated, “I wish to thank JML Engineering for their design 
and vision, Greer Galloway for their construction oversight, and Kehoe Marine for 

making this dream a reality.” Mayor Smith Gatcke continued, “The old wharf was at 
the end of its useful life and needed to be replaced. I am thrilled that we will soon 

have a brand new, redesigned wharf for Islanders, contractors, and members of the 
general public to use and enjoy for decades to come.” Mayor Smith-Gatcke 
concluded, “Lastly, I wish to express my thanks to the residents of Ivy Lea who have 

patiently lived with the disruption to their daily lives that comes with a large 
construction project.”  

 
For more information, contact: 

Corinna Smith-Gatcke, Mayor 
Township of Leeds and the Thousand Islands 
613-561-4980  
csg@townshipleeds.on.ca 

or 

Stephen Donachey, Chief Administrative Officer 
Township of Leeds and the Thousand Islands 
613-659-2415 ext. 213  

cao@townshipleeds.on.ca  
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